
 

 
 
 
 

December 23, 2024 
 
VIA EMAIL karen.shelton@vdh.virginia.gov  
 
Karen Shelton, MD, FACOG  
State Health Commissioner  
Virginia Department of Health  
109 Governor Street, 13th Floor 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
Re: Letter of Intent Establishment of a New Medical Care Facility for Cardiac 
Catheterization Services 

Dear Commissioner Shelton: 
 
Pursuant to 12 VAC 5-220-180, please accept this letter of intent advising you that 
Hanover Cardiac ASC LLC (d/b/a Virginia Cardiac Surgery Center) intends to file a 
certificate of public need application on or before January 29, 2025, for the establishment 
of a new medical care facility for the provision of cardiac catheterization services in 
Hanover County within Planning District 15. 

The new medical care facility will have one (1) dedicated cardiac catheterization 
laboratory and provide cardiac catheterization and other non-surgical cardiovascular 
procedures to patients in a dedicated ambulatory setting. It will be located in an existing 
AAAHC accredited and Medicare certified ASC dedicated to the care of cardiovascular 
patients. 

Please send the appropriate application forms for this undertaking to Kevin Curtis at 
admin@vacardiacsurgerycenter.com.  Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kevin Curtis 
Administrator 
 
CC: Erik Bodin III, Director, Division of Certificate of Public Need 
 erik.bodin@vdh.virginia.gov 
 copn@vdh.virginia.gov  
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